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To whom it may concern
Milan, February 2022 

Subject: European Regulation (EC) n. 1907/2006 of 18 December 2006 
concerning the Registration, Evaluation, Authorisation and Restriction 
of Chemicals (‘REACH Regulation’). 
Declaration about restrictions about the presence of Polycyclic 
Aromatic Hydrocarbons (PAHs) in tyres, rubber compounds and textile 
composites and compliance declaration on Substances of Very High 
Concern (‘SVHC’). 

Dear Sirs, 

as tyre manufacturer, through various affiliates the Pirelli Group is fully aware about legal and technical 
requirements set forth by the REACH Regulation, including: 

a) the ‘Restriction on the manufacture, placing on the market and use of certain dangerous substances, 
preparations and articles’ (Annex XVII of the REACH Regulation), and 

b) the obligations to provide to its customers with certain information on any Substances of Very High 
Concern (‘SVHC’), as defined and periodically updated by the European Chemicals Agency 
(internationally recognized as ‘Candidate List’). 

We would like to inform you that Pirelli Tyre business has put in place organisational measures to manage 
the implementation of all REACH’ requirements. 

Declaration about restrictions on presence of Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbons
(PAHs) in tyres, rubber compounds and textile composites

Looking at the requirements set out by the Annex XVII of the REACH Regulation (see ‘item 50’), since 1st

January 2010 tyres, rubber compounds and textile composites manufactured by Pirelli Tyre are in 
compliance with the threshold limits concerning the amount of PAHs included within the above mentioned 
Annex XVII. This applies to tyres, rubber compounds and textile composites manufactured in Europe and 
those imported into Europe as well. 

Compliance declaration with Substances of Very High Concern (‘SVHC’) 

Furthermore, we are also pleased to confirm that – in accordance with the requirements set up by Art. 33 of 
the REACH Regulation (“Duty to communicate information on substances in articles”) – we have reviewed all 
of our above mentioned products with regard to the SVHC included in the European Chemical Agency 
Candidate List currently published and none of these substances are neither used nor contained in our 
products above 0.1 % w/w (weight by weight). 

We remain at your disposal should you need any further information on this issue. 

Kind regards, 

Pierangelo Misani 
SVP R&D and Cyber 

Pirelli Tyre S.p.A. 

Via Piero e Alberto Pirelli, 25 – 20126 Milano (Italy) 

Phone: + 39 02 6442.2466 

e-mail: piero.misani@pirelli.com 


